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VOICES FROM THE GULAG
HOSPRISON NEWSLETTER, ISSUE #2, 3/10/00

Donald W. Plyler, Editor

This is the second issue of Voices From The Gulag, a newsletter for
persons held prisoner at Atascadero State Hosprison pursuant to the
Sexually Violent Predators Act. Each newsletter will discuss issues of
relevance to SVP prisoners. This editor will focus on legal issues
regarding commitment and recommitment. Other topics will include
conditions of confinement, prisoner evaluations of individual staff
members, fraudulent hosprison practices, and other issues that may pop
into this editor's mind from time to time. 
 

KUDOS TO SAMMY-PAGE

Kudos to hosprisoner Sammy Page for his recent victory in the 9th Circuit
Court of Appeals. The Court held that civil committees are not subject to
the payment of filing fees pursuant to the Prison Litigation Reform
Act.(28 USC §1915) The Court further held that Civil committees need not
exhaust administrative remedies before filing civil actions regarding
conditions of confinement. But most interesting are the Court's comments
in footnote 7 of the Court's decision: "In so holding, we do not preclude
the possibility that California's Sexually Violent Predators Act is
actually penal in purpose or effect." The Court was clearly giving a big
hint as to how it might rule in an ex post facto punitive in effect
challenge to the SVP Act. 
 

PSYCHIATRISTS ARE A SOCIAL CANCER

"WE HAVE A SOCIAL CANCER IN OUR COMMUNITY NOW, AND IT IS THIS VERY
PROCESS OF ALLOWING PSYCHIATRISTS TO COME IN AND MAKE THEIR MORAL
PRONOUNCEMENTS DISGUISED AS MEDICAL OPINION IN THE HOPES OF PERSUADING
JURORS." 
 

Those words were from the prosecutor to the jury in the case of People v.
Babbitt (1988) 45 C.3d 660, 699. The prosecutor assailed the defense
psychiatrists by further stating: "We are letting justice be decided on
the basis of how well a psychiatrist can sell their bag of tricks
....[T)hey are so vain as to think that they are capable of all these
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magical, mystical things." (@ 697) 
 

It's a rare prosecutor indeed who recognizes, or cares, that psychiatry
has not yet separated itself from its medieval roots in alchemy and
superstition. Physical medicine shared those roots. Since that time,
however, physical medicine has made absolutely astounding progress, and
has paralleled similar advances in the physical sciences.
Psychiatry/psychology, on the other hand, has been the bastard-child, 
forever attempting to validate itself. It's stuck in the realm of
mystical psychological cleansing, unexplainable metamorphosis, and
supernatural catharsis. This is not science! 
 

Psychiatry/Psychology has been so vastly outpaced by science that the
discipline now cleverly refers to itself as an 'art." It solidly shares
the gallery with the other predictive arts of crystal ball gazing, tea
leaf reading, tarot card reading, Palmistry, and Astrology. While this
writer does not feel psychiatrists are actually a social cancer (anymore
than Astrologers are a social cancer), it's abundantly clear that
psychiatrists/psychologists are blatantly incompetent, and dismal
failures when it comes to predicting future dangerousness. And they've
established a long documented history of such failure - all the while 
exhibiting an arrogant cavalier attitude. To wit: "A recent attitudinal
survey of California psychiatrists suggests that since most of them are
confident that their clinical judgements provide an adequate basis for
civil commitment, they are impatient with legal, civil libertarian
limitations on the implementation of such judgements." (PSYCHIATRY AND
THE PRESUMPTION OF EXPERTISE: FLIPPING COINS IN THE COURTROOM, Calif. Law
Review, Vol. 62, May 1974, p. 729) "Over the last three decades, there
has been great controversy in the field of psychiatry ....In addition,
most analysts and psychotherapists have shown little interest in
validating scientifically what they do." (Dr. Ronald R. Fieve,
MOODSWINGS, Chapter 9 - "Does Psychotherapy Work?", pp. 162-163 (1989)) 
 

In the 1969 study: DERSHOWITZ, THE PSYCHIATRIST'S POWER IN CIVIL COMMIT:
A Knife That Cuts Both Ways (Feb. 1969) Psych. Today @ p. 47, it states: 
 

"It seems that psychiatrists are particularly prone to one type of error
- over prediction ....For every correct psychiatric prediction of
violence, there are numerous erroneous predictions." 
 

In the 1973 case of In re Balla (1973) 482 F.2d 648, the Federal Circuit
Court state Psychiatric testimony either diagnosing mental disorder or
predicting future dangerousness is "far from satisfactory" and has "never
been characterized by a high degree of accuracy." (Id @ 665666) 
 

In the 1975 case of People_v. Burnick (1975) 14 C.3d 306, the California
Supreme Court stated: "It must be conceded that psychiatrists still
experience considerable difficulty in confidently and accurately
diagnosing mental illness ....Yet those difficulties are multiplied
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manyfold when psychiatrists venture from diagnosis to prognosis and
undertake to predict the consequences of such illness ....Predictions of
dangerous behavior, no matter who makes them, are incredibly inaccurate
.... Other studies, and there are many, have reached the same conclusion:
Psychiatrists simply cannot predict dangerous behavior. They are wrong
more often than they are right. And they always err by overpredicting 
dangerous behavior." (@ 326-27) In the 1977 case of In re-Roger S. (1977
19 C.3d 921, the California Supreme Court state "The uncertainties in
psychiatric diagnosis and the divergence of expert views ...render the
possibility of mistake significantly greater than a diagnosis of physical
illness." (Id @ 929) 
 

In the 1980 case of Benham v. Edwards (1980) 501 F.Supp. 1050, the
Federal District Court stated: "No psychiatrist can predict with
certainty whether an individual will commit dangerous acts." (Id @ 1072)

In the 1981 case of Peop le v. Murtishaw (1981) 29 C.3d 733, the
California Supreme Court state "Neither psychiatrists nor anyone else
have reliably demonstrated an ability to predict future violence or
dangerousness ....And the same studies which proved the inaccuracy of
psychiatric predictions have demonstrated beyond dispute the-no less
disturbing manner in which such prophecies consistently err: They predict
acts of violence which will not in fact take place." (Id @ 769)

In the 1983 case of Barefoot v. Estelle (1983) 463 U.S. 880, it states,
inter alia: "Unreliability of psychiatric predictions of long term future
dangerousness is by now an established fact within the profession."
(Brief Amicus Curie of the American Psychiatric Association] 
 

In the 1985 case of Ake v. Oklahoma (1985) 470 U.S. 68, the United States
Supreme Court state "Psychiatrists disagree widely and frequently on what
constitutes mental illness, on the appropriate diagnosis to be attached
to given behavior and symptoms, on cure and treatment, and on likelihood
of future dangerousness." (@ 82) 
 

In the 1988 case of In re Powell (1988) 45 C.3d 894, a psychiatrist
employed by the Calif. Dept -o_ Corrections testified: "Psychiatrists
could not reliably predict an inmate's potential for violence after
release." (Id @ 899) 
 

In the 1992 study: RANDY K. OTTO, PREDICTIONS OF DANGEROUS BEHAVIOR: A
mew and Analysis of "Second-Generation" Research, 5 Forensic Reports 103,
it states: "The 'best' clinical research currently in existence indicates
that psychiatrists and psychologists are accurate in no more than one out
of three predictions of violent behavior over a several-year period among
institutionalized populations that had both committed violence in the
past (and thus had high base rates for it:) and who were diagnosed as
mentally ill. (Id @ 105-106) 
 

In the 1992 study: N.G. POYTHRESS, EXPERT TESTIMONY ON VIOLENCE AND
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DANGEROUSNESS: Rules For Mental Health Professionals, 5 Forensic Reports
135, it states: "A 33% accuracy rate stands as a fair. estimate of the
most the mental health professionals can claim regarding predictions of
future violence." (Id @ 137-138) 
 

In the 1993 November/December issue of Psychology Today,
psychiatrist=Scott Peck, M.D., is quoted as saying: Psychology has
experienced "five broad areas of failure" including "inadequate research
and theory" and "an increasingly poor reputation." (Id @ p. 11)

In the 1994 case of Conservatorship of Susan T. (1994) 8 C.4th 1005, the
California Supreme court once again acknowledged: "the uncertainties that
surround psychiatric diagnosis." (Id @ 1025) 
 

In the 1997 case of Kansas-v. Hendricks (1997) 521 U.S. 346, 117 S.Ct.
207,a Dr. William Logan, Forensic Psychiatrist, testified: "It was not
possible to predict with any degree of accuracy the future dangerousness
of a sex offender." (Id @ 2079) 
 

In the 1998 (November 24) issue of the San Francisco Daily Journal, it
states: "Psychologists are ill-equipped to predict criminal behavior. The
American Psychiatric Association is on record opposing predator laws for
relying on such predictions thus endangering the profession's
credibility." (Id @ p. 7) 
 

In the 1999 case of Hubbart y. Superior Court (1999) 19 C.4th 1182, the
California Supreme court stated: "Mental health professionals do not
necessarily agree on what constitutes mental illness. Hence, the
Legislature ...is best suited to weighing the scientific evidence, and
defining terms of a medical nature." (Id @ ????)

It's a bleak picture indeed when citizens are incarcerated, potentially
for life, based upon the eagerly offered and incompetent opinions of such
flim-flam artists. It is even bleaker, still, to see many of the captured
attempting to appease and acquiesce to these charlatons - which makes the
bastard-child finally feel validated. Fighting politically entrenched
flim-flam artists is a tough game. Nevertheless, hosprisoners should send
their attorneys this newsletter so the attorneys can use the cases and
studies cited to make a pre-trial motion to preclude the State
psycho-artists from offering testimony predicting future dangerousness.
While you wouldn't stand an ice-cube's chance in hell of preventing the
psycho-artists from testifying at all, and while you probably couldn't
prevent the psycho-artists from testifying as to what factors a person
practicing psycho-art would use to guess at a prediction, you could be
successful in preventing the psycho-artist from making the actual 
prediction. Your attorney would also want to argue that such a prediction
invades the province of the jury. 
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CORN-DOG BITES DR. BANALES

The bizarre story is this: Hosprisoner, Harold Royster, was quietly
eating a corn-dog while reading the New Yorker magazine at a table near
his dorm. Acting Shift Lead, Mickee Valpy, became quite incensed that
hosprisoner Royster was eating the corn-dog in an area that was not the
designated corn-dog eating area. Valpy was so incensed at this corn-dog
threat to institution security that she ran back to the office and
telephoned the police. She also telephoned Dr. Bangles and off-ward
staff. A few minutes later, this menagerie of jack-booted-thugs converged
on the scene and surrounded hosprisoner Royster, and his corndog. 
Amazingly, Mr. Royster remained calm and polite during this ordeal. Mr.
Royster politely stated to Dr. Bangles, "If you can show me where it says
in the rules that I cannot eat my lunch here, I'll gladly abide by that
rule." Dr. Bangles then became quite annoyed and started ranting and
raving at Mr. Royster. Mr. Royester, between bites on his corn-dog,
calmly and politely stated, "At this time Dr. Bangles, I choose not to
talk with you." By this time, Dr. Bangles was hysterical and suffering
from the dreaded 'How-dare-you-turn-yourback-on-me' bruised ego syndrome
(or perhaps it was the 'How-dare-you-be-calm &
polite-when-I'm-being-hysterical' syndrome). In any event, to get even
with Mr. Royster, Dr. Bangles immediately ordered Mr. Royster stripped of
clothing, locked in an isolation cell, and shot up with multiple doses of
mind altering drugs. 
 

Needless to say, a lawsuit has been filed against psycho-artist Bangles
for his outrageous misconduct, and his license to practice may very well
be taken away. Let's hope so. 
 

SVP = Shrinks Victimize People


